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DATE: March 14, 2023 
 
TO: LA’s Workforce Development System  
 
FROM: Carolyn M. Hull, General Manager 
 Economic and Workforce Development Department 
 
SUBJECT:  WDS INFORMATION BULLETIN №. 23–05 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF A 30-DAY PUBLIC COMMENT WINDOW 
SOLICITING INPUT ON THE BIENNIAL MODIFICATION OF THE 
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD’S LOCAL PLAN FOR 2021-24 

 

EFFECTIVE DATE 
This bulletin is effective on issue. 
 

PURPOSE 
The purpose of this bulletin is to notify all Workforce Development System (WDS) 
contractors and the public that the Economic and Workforce Development Department 
(EWDD) posted a draft of the Workforce Development Board’s (WDB) Biennial Modification 
of the Local Plan for 2021-24 on February 24, 2023 to solicit public input on its contents. 
 

NOTICE 
Under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA), a biennial update of regional 
and local plans is required to ensure that plans remain current and account for “changes in 
labor market and economic conditions or in other factors affecting the implementation of the 
local plan” (29 U.S. Code § 3123). The California Workforce Development Board (State 
Board) also makes changes to the California Unified Strategic Workforce Development 
Plan (State Plan) that require Local Boards to update their plans for consistency with the 
policy direction of the State Plan.  
 

The EWDD has posted a draft version of its Local Plan Modification online for thirty (30) 
days to solicit the public’s input, as required by WSD22-05, “Regional and Local Planning 
Guidance for PY 21-24 Two-Year Modifications,” released October 27, 2022. The draft of 
the Local Plan Modification may be accessed here: https://ewddlacity.com/index.php/wioa-
lwp-21-24#biennial  
 

Comments on the Local Plan must be submitted to EWDD.Planning@lacity.org and will be 
accepted until 5:00p.m. on Monday, March 27, 2023.  Comments received after the 
deadline will not be read. 
 

If you have any questions or need assistance with the link, please contact Désirée 
Guzzetta at Desiree.Guzzetta@lacity.org.  
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